Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the Meeting held on 17th August 2017

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Marilyn Brogden, Jezz Fullwood, James Langley

Present – Adele Haddon, Ruth Langley, Mr and Mrs Parkes, Luke Brown, Bob Kendall, Kathryn Dalton, Nick Wollaston, Martin Doughty Will Wilson, Helen Metcalfe.
3. Notes from the last meeting were accepted.

4. Updates

Deliverability of sites –NP18 site had been included although the owner had not responded as it was felt better to include then delete at a later date if necessary.  Helen Metcalfe will need details of the sites as soon as the group has approved the final selection. 

Site assessments and maps – the maps had been completed and just needed checking, it was hoped that this would be completed the following week. 

Consultation Summary – BDC undertake this to explain the process and how conclusions have been determined.
Design Study/Character Assessment – The document was expected shortly and would need signing off by the group for Helen to insert details into the Plan. 

Weebly website- this is a work in progress. 
Photos of publically accessible sites – some photos had been submitted and Helen clarified that the views  required were those accessible to everyone (not from gardens) and included any which might be impacted by any development e.g. new houses would spoil a long vista to an important building. Photos to be chosen at next meeting.

Local Green Spaces – in order to allocate them the landowner must give consent.  The banks of the River Idle between the bridges used to be accessible and could be reinstated as a riverside walk.  It was suggested that Everton be asked to also include it in their Plan.  The sites need to be justified as to why it is a leisure and open green space, be reasonably close to the communities, local in character and not be allocated in the BDC Local Plan
Sustainability Appraisal Summary – Luke to notify Adele of the cost of production. 
Objectives V1 page 19 – Gary will look at this in his study.

Formal documentation of previous events – this is ongoing and can be completed during the 6 week consultation period. 

Basic Condition Statement – Helen to produce in due course. 

Heritage maps – these have been sent to Garry Hall who will include them in the Character Assessment document.

5. Any other business   -  Helen offered to investigate the possibility of a Right To Build order for the changing rooms at Mattersey Thorpe.
6. Date and time of the next meeting – Tuesday 5th September to choose the Views and Vistas photos and approve the Character Assessment document only.  Tuesday 26th September to vote on the site allocations (this needs to have as many people as possible in attendance).   
